
Germantown Public Safety Education Commission  

May 2, 2016  

Minutes 

The May 2, 2016 meeting of the Germantown Public Safety Commission was called to order by Commission 

Chair Al Gabriel at 5:30 pm.  Commissioners attending were Al Gabriel, Bo Adams, John Arth, Mark Devine, 

Susan Kingston, Charles Larkin, Roel Smit, Don Theeuwes, Kari Wanzer, Captain Angie Blankenship, Lt. Ed 

McGee, Fire Marshal Dwyer.   

Quorum was established 

Minutes moved for approval, John Arth and Roel Smit  2nd minutes. Minutes are approved as written 

REPORTS 

Police 

Safety City  is being worked on. Brochures have gone to all daycares. 48 kids have registered. Get all 

sponsors to Ed McGee. Roel Smit has donated $600 for new bikes. 7 bikes will be replaced.   

Processing applications for police officers, for 1 or 2 positions. 

Police getting ready for Germantown Charity Horse Show. 

Touch A Truck, Saturday, May 14 from 9 am - 12 pm, will need volunteers. 

During the Drug take Back, over 400 lbs of prescription medicine were collected. 

 Fire 

There was one fire last month, in the Enclave. House was under construction and fire is still under 

investigations.  

Fire Marshall and Assistant Fire Marshall attended the West TNIAAI fire investigation class. 

Riverdale Elementary Groundbreaking will be on May 5, 11 am. 

Constructions plans for both the Village of Germantown Independent Living and Germantown Community 

Theatre were reviewed. 

Fire Department and the staff at the Village of Germantown are working on a "HAM Radio" club. 

May 5, at 9 am "Fallen Hero Service" at Memorial Gardens. 

New Business 

No new business 

Meeting Adjourned  



Hours   

Bo Adams - 2 
John Arth - 2 
Mark Devine - 2 
Susan Kingston - 2 
Tucker Larkin - 2 
Kari Wanzer -1 


